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	1. PURPOSE OF REPORT

To inform Members of progress on Neighbourhood Planning in the Borough


2.
INFORMATION
2.1 There are now three Neighbourhood Plans being formally progressed in the Borough. Details of progress made with these are provided below:
Rothwell Neighbourhood Plan
Rothwell Neighbourhood Plan Area was designated on 10th April 2013. Consultation was undertaken by the Town Council during May 2013. Officers have summarised consultation responses and met with the Town Council to discuss potential responses and options for addressing issues identified. 
Desborough Neighbourhood Plan
Desborough Neighbourhood Plan Area was designated on 16th October 2013. It is referred to as the 'Desborough Town Plan'. A steering group was set up in September 2014 to progress the Plan. Currently, the group meets on a monthly basis and a KBC planning officer attends. Following a first round of public consultation in May/June 2013 on identifying issues and options, further consultation events took place in November 2014. The project timetable envisages a two year preparation process. The proposed next steps are:
· Visioning and objectives setting - Spring 2015.

· Prepare draft plan and liaise with KBC - Summer 2015/Autumn 2015.

· Consultation and submission of plan - Autumn 2015/Spring 2016.

· Examination - Mid 2016.

· Referendum and KBC role in adopting (making) the plan -Autumn 2016.

Broughton Neighbourhood Plan
Broughton Neighbourhood Plan Area was designated on 15th January 2014.

A number of public consultation events have been set up and attended since this time by members of the Parish Council as well as a planning officer from KBC. These events addressed differing planning issues split into themes that Parish Council wish to address in the proposed Broughton Neighbourhood Plan. Preparation of the draft plan will take place after all responses and data has been collected.

Headlands Area Residents Association (HARA)
The Headlands Area Residents Association is in the process of forming the ‘West Kettering Headlands Community Forum’ to enable them to become a qualifying body capable of adopting a Neighbourhood Plan. HARA have identified the geographical extent of the proposed Neighbourhood Area boundary and identified 30 members of the public within it whom may form the Neighbourhood Forum. HARA is in the process of liaising with the KBC in order to progress formation of the Neighbourhood Forum so that they can be recognised as a qualifying body able to formally designate a Neighbourhood Area and Plan.

3. CONSULTATION AND CUSTOMER IMPACT
3.1
The Town and Parish Councils are undertaking consultation during the preparation of the Neighbourhood Plans.
4. POLICY IMPLICATIONS

4.1 When made, Neighbourhood Plans will form part of the Statutory Development Plan.
5. USE OF RESOURCES
5.1 
None directly related to this report. 
Contact Officer:  Andrew Needham – Assistant Development Officer
